MICHAEL SHARKEY: Thank you Roy, I found it challenges about improving relationships with one another, and I will have to stop using my iPhone so often. Next up we have Gordon Temple, interviewing Gill Behenna. And you will tell us a bit about it.

SOPHIA NICOLLS: I wanted to say a little about Gill, she was a Reverend Canon, and appointed last year as a National Adviser to the Deaf Ministry for the Church of England. She is the champion with the deaf community in the Diocese of Bristol. And we are also going to be interviewing Roy as well. I will hand over the microphone to you.  GORDON TEMPLE: Did you detect the moment of anxiousness; you may have noticed having started 20 minutes late we are not really catching up. So there is going to be a bit of rough justice here. On the principle of saving the best to last or not quite last, Gill is going to give her talk in this afternoon's plenary session.

GILL BEHENNA: I hope I have as long as he has! GORDON TEMPLE: We're not talking about that.

ROY McCLOUGHRY: I was 45 seconds over!

GORDON TEMPLE: I know these people, you have probably got the idea that we are friends, I like to think of Roy and Gill as my friends, I'm privileged to count them among my friends, and I don't have time to really talk that much about them, please read about them in the programme guide. But I do want to ask them each just one question. They have both got new roles as of the back end of last year. Important roles in the Church of England, but I'm sure they want their roles to bless other churches as well. And you have heard from Roy, and you have heard the passion and the vision that Roy has. Roy has become the national disability adviser to the Church of England, that is such a big job, they allocated how much time do you have to put into this?

ROY McCLOUGHRY: One day a week!

GORDON TEMPLE: You know how good he is. What is your vision for this role just in a couple of sentences please?

ROY McCLOUGHRY: My vision is that in the Anglican Church many more disabled people will become leaders in the Anglican Church. And I'm working with theological colleges, training and all kinds of areas so that in five, ten years’ time we will see leaders, vicars, rectors, priests, bishops, who are disabled, who can speak with the voice that is necessary if the church is to become whole again.

GORDON TEMPLE: What do we say to that, halleluiah! (APPLAUSE). And Gill you took on the role of National Adviser for Deaf Ministry to the Church of England. Now, just briefly, you have some association with the deaf world, with the world of deaf people.

GILL BEHENNA: I have worked in the deaf world for 32 years; I was a chaplain for deaf people at a deaf meeting and interpreter of sorts.

GORDON TEMPLE: You too have a whole day a week to dedicate to the national role.

GILL BEHENNA: I'm getting round to making a T‑shirt "changing the Church of England one day at a time".

GORDON TEMPLE: I'm sure a lot of people want a T‑shirt just like that one. Briefly, what's your vision for what you can do in this role?

GILL BEHENNA: Very similar to Roy, I want to see deaf people stepping up to leadership, in the Church of England; we are way behind some other churches and denominations, way behind. We had fantastic deaf leaders in the country, Christian leaders, and I want to see more in the Church of England. That is my main passion and my main drive. But mostly I'm just a bishop botherer! (APPLAUSE)

GORDON TEMPLE: On that note let's go to bishop what do you say to that Hallelujah! I guess you will agree with me, these guys need prayer to do this immensely challenging tasks. And so I would like Bishop Clive to pray and lead us in a prayer of blessing over these folks.

CLIVE GREGORY: Thank you very much I'm wired, yes I am. Just to say Gill I'm very happy to be bothered by you any time! And I'm sure I can speak for many of my colleagues as well. It is just a wonderful blessing upon the Church of England to have two such amazingly gifted and passionate people assisting us in this prophetic ministry. Although it is only one day a week. But how much difference they are going to make in one day a week is probably more than many of us make in six days a week. So we're hugely appreciative of Roy and Gill. I would just like to briefly pray for them and I know that you will join with me silently as I pray for God's blessing upon them. So Lord, thank you for Roy and for Gill, and for your claim upon their lives and for the way in which they have responded faithfully to your calling. We especially give thanks for and celebrate these new roles that they have undertaken within the Church of England. We pray that you will continue to equip them, enable them and empower them in these roles, that their ministry may be a prophetic one, not only within the Church of England but within the wider church of God. And also that their ministries may continue to inspire and encourage both the abled and the disabled with a fresh vision of you and your purposes for your church in this generation. This we ask in Jesus name, amen.  Thank you.  James










